Term 1, Week 9 23rd March, 2015

Phone: (02) 69 756154

Email:Weethallep.school@det.nsw.edu.au Principal: Cheryle Glyde





Weethalle Public School News

Empowering learners for their future

What a wonderful day we all had last Thursday with our celebration of Harmony Day and Seniors Week. We had a fantastic turn up for morning tea. Thank you so much to everyone that provided a plate and supported our much valued seniors in the community. It was very much appreciated by all who attended, with many positive comments being made about our students, staff and parents. We have wonderful school and community.









YOUNG LEADERS CONFERENCE

Today I am at the Young Leaders Conference in Sydney with our Year 6 students - Lucinda, Bethany, Jemma, Brett and Xavier. Adelaide Haddrill, from Naradhan Public School, will be joining our group.

PP5 RELAY TEAM

On Thursday, our PP5 Relay team of Lizzie Rutledge, Lucinda McCarten, Jemma Luelf and Nicole Caldow will be competing at NSW PSSA Swimming. We wish them all the very **best of luck** and hope they enjoy the experience. I know they are all extremely excited and looking forward to swimming at state.

PPA

On Friday, I will be attending the Griffith Primary Principals Association meeting. Mrs. McCarten will be teaching my class.

SMALL SCHOOLS TENNIS

Any students wishing to participate in the Small Schools tennis early next term are asked to give their names to the office so they can be passed on to the organising school.

TRENT BARRATT SHIELD

The Trent Barratt Shield is being held in Griffith on Tuesday 28th April. This is only for students in Year 3 and 4. Girls play League Tag and boys play Rugby League. If your child is interested in attending as part of a small schools team and are prepared to travel, please notify the school asap. There will be trials if we have too many nominations.

CONGRATULATIONS

Congratulations to Lucinda McCarten who made the Western Riverina Netball Squad, she will now go on to trial for the Riverina Squad who will play at state. Well Done Lucinda!!!!!!

Keep smiling and be happy..... Cheryle

CLASS NEWS

Years 4/5/6

This week is our last Paul Stafford writing videoconference for the term. We will be finishing our persuasive text writing "Scattered Bones". Also in English, we will be focusing on inferential meaning to help in comprehension and revising basic elements of punctuation. In Maths, we will be looking at problem solving using multiple operations. We will also be continuing with time 8 and division 8 number facts. Our popular "Passion Projects" will be finishing up this week with students presenting their learning to the class in the last week of term.

We continue learning about the "Legend of Anzac" in History and softball skills and games in PE and Sport.

Super Spellers

Leah Caldow, Lily McCarten, Phoebe Skillin, Xavier McIntyre, Monte McIntyre and Bella Worthington

Mrs. Glyde

K-3 News

Premier's Reading Challenge: Last week we read *Alexander, Who Used to Be Rich Last Sunday* by Judith Viorst. This was off the 3-4 list so all students can add it to their list.

Shared Reading: Alfie's Search For Destiny by David Hardy

Writing: Descriptions

Maths: Time

COGS: Types of Physical Activity (PDHPE)

Sport: Running, Skipping and Throwing

Super Spellers: Luke Anderson, Mikayla Caldow, Riley Cattle, Sophie Davey,

Thomas Sinca, Sophie Luelf and Molly McCarten

Miss Tye



CANTEEN NEWS TERM 1

Roster:

27th March - Tia and Sam

UPCOMING EVENTS.....

Thursday 2nd April - Easter Activities/Hat parade and End of Term

EXPRESSION OF INTEREST FOR KROP (kids rapt on performing)

This year our school will be auditioning for KROP. If we are successful, the following dates are mandatory for all children involved. Please remember, KROP is not compulsory.

KROP DATES -

- *Thursday 30th and Friday 31st July Griffith Regional Theatre. There will be two evening performances and one matinee. Also, a full dress rehearsal.
- *Auditions at Weethalle school; week 5 term 2 (day to be advised)
- *Rehearsals at Griffith Regional Theatre Tuesday 14th and Wednesday 15th July.

TRAVEL - parents are responsible for travel to and from rehearsals and performances in Griffith.

Please contact the school if your child is interested in performing in KROP. Mrs. McCarten





Holiday Tennis Clinic 🥮 Barellan



Wednesday 8th, Thursday 9th & Friday 10th April 2015. When:

9am – 12noon (Friday 12.30pm presentation & sausage sizzle) Time:

5 - 16 years Age:

Cost: \$20 per child per day

Louise Hornery M: 0409 587 838 E: louie112@hotmail.com Contact:



Forms can be completed on the first day if entries are received by phone.

Please detach and return to:

Louise Hornery

(Parent/Guardian)

PO Box 120 Barellan NSW 2665 OR

Email: louie112@hotmail.com

Child Name: Age: **Emergency Contact: Contact number: Medical Conditions:** Signed:



Please bring own racquet (racquets avaiable if required), drink, snack, hat and sunscreen.

West Wyalong Junior Rugby League

Training for all grades to commence Thursday 26th March at 4.30pm. Note: Ron Crowe Oval is closed,

please assemble at Perseverance Street Oval.

For further information please contact Carlie on 0428724590.





SCHOOL NEWSLETTER ITEM A reminder to parents to notify the school about your child's health

We welcome information from parents about your child's health, even if you are not requesting specific support from our school. Our school asks for medical information when you enrol your child. It is also important that you let us know if your child's health care needs change or if a new health condition develops.

Information about allergies, medical conditions such as asthma and diabetes and other health care related issues (including prior conditions such as medical procedures in the last 12 months) should be provided to the school by parents. Please provide this information in writing to the principal. This will greatly assist our school in planning to support your child's health and wellbeing.

Please also remember to notify staff in the school office of any changes to your contact details or to the contact details of other people nominated as emergency contacts.

We appreciate your assistance in this regard and assure you that any information you provide the school will be stored securely and will only be used or disclosed in order to support your son or daughter's health needs or as otherwise required by law.